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Fleetwood Park Secondary School ~ Home of Dragon Pride  ~  Building Successful Futures 

January 

January 24 – 28   * Literacy & Numeracy 
    Assessments 

January 27—28 * Semester 1 Completion Days 

January 31 * Semester 2 Begins 

 * Flex Day-Dismissal at 2:10 pm  

 * Staff Meeting at 3:15 pm   

 * PAC Meeting at 7:00 pm  

   

February 

February 8  * Reports Available 

February 9  * Grade 9/10 Parent Night 

February 17 * Jazz Night 

February 21 * Family Day Statutory Holiday 

February 23 * Pascal, Cayley & Fermat Math 
     Contests 

  * Grade 7 Parent Night 

February 25 * Non-Instructional Day 

February 28 * Flex Day-Dismissal at 2:01 pm 

 * Staff Meeting at 3:15 pm   

  * PAC Meeting at 7:00 pm 

The Week Ahead: 

Monday January 10 Instruction Begins 

Tuesday January 11 

Wednesday January 12 

Thursday January 13 

Friday January 14 

Upcoming Events: 

“ 

“ Quotation 
of the 
Week 
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Health and Safety: 

Fleetwood Park Secondary School ~ Home of Dragon Pride  ~  Building Successful Futures 

As students in the Surrey School District return to class on Jan. 10 from the extended winter break, 

Daily Health Checks remain a crucial step in ensuring the health and safety of staff and students. 

The district reminds students and staff to Check Up, Back Up, Wash Up, Mask Up and Vax Up, 

as part of our ongoing health and safety protocols. Everyone, including students, staff, parents, 

caregivers and all visitors, must continue to monitor their health every day to determine if they 

should come to school. 

 

It is critical that we follow this guidance as daily health checks are our schools' first and most 

important line of defense against COVID-19. You should not come to school if you feel unwell. 

Stay home and seek a health assessment by contacting your healthcare provider or calling 

8-1-1 if you feel sick. 

 

* Links to Daily Health Check forms are available in multiple languages on the district's 

COVID-19 Health & Safety page. * 

 

You can also download the K-12 Health Check Mobile App. 

 

Students and staff who have travelled outside of Canada are required to follow both provincial 

and federal requirements for entry. This includes students who are attending school from abroad. 

 

If you have been in close contact with a person confirmed to have COVID-19, follow the instructions 

provided by public health. You can call 8-1-1 anytime to get advice about how you are feeling and 

what to do next. If it becomes harder to breathe, you can't drink anything or you feel much worse, 

seek urgent medical care at an urgent care clinic or emergency department. 

 

It is everyone's responsibility to ensure they are healthy to attend school, and to stay home to protect others 
if they are not. Please do your part to keep yourself, your families and your school communities safe! 

The importance of Daily Health Checks as students 
head back to class 

Wednesday, January 5, 2022 

 

https://www.surreyschools.ca/covid19/healthsafety/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.surreyschools.ca/covid19/healthsafety/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.k12dailycheck.gov.bc.ca/healthcheck?execution=e1s1
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/travel/current
https://travel.gc.ca/travel-covid/travel-restrictions/covid-vaccinated-travellers-entering-canada
https://www.fraserhealth.ca/health-topics-a-to-z/coronavirus/covid-19-contact-notification#.YdS6HmDMJaS
https://www.fraserhealth.ca/health-topics-a-to-z/coronavirus/covid-19-contact-notification#.YdS6HmDMJaS
https://www.surreyschools.ca/NewsEvents/Posts/Lists/Posts/Post.aspx?ID=1238
https://www.surreyschools.ca/NewsEvents/Posts/Lists/Posts/Post.aspx?ID=1238
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FYI: 
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Supporting your mental health in the new year 
 

Friday, January 7, 2022 
 
You Are Not Alone - Secondary (English) from Surrey Schools on Vimeo. 
 
 
While the new year is upon us, many familiar mental health challenges may still be present in your 
life, or you may be experiencing new ones.  

 

As we continue to navigate the lengthy pandemic, we encourage students and staff to make use 
of available supports to address mental health concerns related to COVID-19 or otherwise. 

 

COVID-19 fatigue and burnout can take a toll, as can countless other concerns, and it's important 
to reach out and seek help if you feel your mental health is being impacted. You are never alone. 

The district and the Fraser Health Region Rapid Response Team have developed video resources 
for students and families to support conversations around mental health, including stress and 

anxiety. The videos are available for elementary and secondary age groups and in multiple 

languages, including French, Punjabi, Mandarin and Arabic. There are also accompanying teacher 
resource guides for educators. 

 

For immediate support, students can talk to a teacher, principal, school counsellor or any other  

trusted and safe adult. Students can also call: 

 Fraser Health Crisis Line: 604-591-8855 or 1-877-820-7444 (toll free) 

 Kids Help Line: 1-800-668-6868 or text CONNECT to 686868 

 Or visit erase.gov.bc.ca 

 Or visit the B.C. government's Virtual Mental Health resources 

  

The district also has a comprehensive list of mental health resources and supports, including crisis 
supports, counselling, COVID-19 resources, and apps and mindfulness recordings. There are al-
so additional resources for students and staff.  

For more information, visit surreyschools.ca/mentalhealth 

https://www.surreyschools.ca/NewsEvents/Posts/Lists/Posts/Post.aspx?ID=1241
https://vimeo.com/600349816
https://vimeo.com/sd36learn
https://vimeo.com/
https://www.surreyschools.ca/mentalhealth/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.surreyschools.ca/mentalhealth/videoresources/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.surreyschools.ca/mentalhealth/videoresources/Pages/default.aspx
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/erase
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/health/managing-your-health/mental-health-substance-use/virtual-mental-health-supports
https://www.surreyschools.ca/mentalhealth/resources/Documents/Mental%20Health%20Resources%20and%20Supports.pdf
https://www.surreyschools.ca/mentalhealth/studentsfamilies/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.surreyschools.ca/mentalhealth/staff/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.surreyschools.ca/mentalhealth/Pages/default.aspx
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“This Week at Fleetwood Park”  
Principal’s Message ~ January 3  -  7 

Fleetwood Park Secondary School ~ Home of Dragon Pride  ~  Building Successful Futures 

January 7, 2022 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 
We are looking forward to welcoming our students safely back to school on Monday, January 10th.  
 
We are committed to ensuring our students can continue to learn as safely as possible in-person by 
closely following all the measures put forth in the updated provincial guidance for schools that were 
issued in late December and our district’s communicable disease plan. These measures include 
continued mask wearing, daily health checks, staying home when sick, a continued focus on hand 
washing, daily cleaning and disinfecting protocols, limiting visitors to schools, and not having 
spectators at our events.  
 
Over the past year and a half, we have safely kept our school open for face-to-face instruction, and we 
are grateful for your continued support and vigilance in following our health and safety protocols. 
 
Our district will also continue to engage with our local and provincial partners at Fraser Health 
and the Ministry of Education to monitor what is happening in schools. We will continue to follow 
their guidance. 
 
Over the past week we have been reviewing our health and safety measures. We have also been 
planning for the possibility of a functional closure. A functional closure is when we cannot adequately 
supervise or instruct children. We often direct children home during snow days, power outages, 
water main breaks, and other unique circumstances. In this case, the situation could arise that due 
to staff illness, we have insufficient staff to provide safe supervision of children, or to provide 
instruction for an extended duration.  
 
If this happens, students will need to move to a period of learning from home. This period is 
intended to be 7 days and materials and support for this time will be provided by the classroom 
teacher. We will also continue to safely offer our meal programs in a way that respects this period 
of home learning. 
 
We recognize that any closure is stressful for our school community, and we appreciate the fact 
that any change in routines will cause disruption and inconvenience for many. We will aim to 
communicate the potential for a move to home learning as quickly as we can so families can plan 
accordingly. Our hope is that we do not need to move to a place where students need to be learning 
from home, but we want to be prepared. Please ensure that we have your updated contact information, 
including your phone and email to ensure you receive all communications. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. K. Hignell 
Principal | Fleetwood Park Secondary 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/education/administration/kindergarten-to-grade-12/safe-caring-orderly/k-12-covid-19-health-safety-guidelines-addendum.pdf
https://www.surreyschools.ca/covid19/healthsafety/Documents/Surrey%20Schools%20Communicable%20Disease%20Control%20Plan.pdf
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/education/kindergarten-to-grade-12/covid/daily-health-check-english.pdf
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Fleetwood Park Secondary School ~ Home of Dragon Pride  ~  Building Successful Futures 

I hope everyone had a wonderful, restful and safe Winter break. 
Welcome back to Fleetwood Park Secondary!  We wish all students, 
parents and staff a healthy, happy and meaningful year of learning, 
growth and development.  The start of 2022 again brings us change, 
new challenges and a focus on health and safety.  Unfortunately, we 
find ourselves in a new 5th wave of the Covid-19 pandemic and the 
Omicron variant.  We will do all we can to help protect the well-being 
of our Dragon community.  I thank all students and staff in advance  
or following our Covid Safety Guidelines and doing everything you can 
to stay safe and healthy. 

“This Week at Fleetwood Park”  
Principal’s Message ~ January 3  -  7 
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Fleetwood Park Secondary School ~ Home of Dragon Pride  ~  Building Successful Futures 

It has been an important week for our school 
and staff as we prepared for Monday’s 
“return to school” and developed contingen-
cy plans for a possible future functional 
closure.  I would like to thank all of our 
Support Staff for your assistance in the 
school this week.  I would also like to thank 
our BASES, Counselling and LST staff for your 
assistance in the school.   

“This Week at Fleetwood Park”  
Principal’s Message ~ January 3  -  7 

Thank you to the entire Fleetwood Park Secondary 
staff for your planning and preparation that will 
allow us to move forward and continue to support 
our students within a caring and meaningful pro-
gram.  We continue to operate in an exceptional 
time of challenge and change, and our flexibility 
and caring professionalism makes such a differ-
ence in the lives of our students.   
Also, a very special thanks to our Custodian, Ian, 
for all of your efforts on Thursday’s “snow day” 
to keep our campus safe!   
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We did have a few students at school this past week, but by and large, our 
school was pretty quiet. 

We are looking forward to welcoming our students and staff back to school 
on Monday and the excitement and energy that will again fill our classrooms 
and hallways. 

“This Week at Fleetwood Park”  
Principal’s Message ~ January 3  -  7 

See you on Monday Dragons! 

Ken 
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Care & Compassion 

Kindess … 

Uplifts, heals, brings us together 

                 and has health benefits 
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Fleetwood Park Secondary School Daily Bell Schedule 2021-2022 
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Our Mission Statement: 

“At Fleetwood Park Secondary we value 
excellence in education and strive to provide 
a learning environment where all students 
Are encouraged to build successful futures.” 

Fleetwood Park Secondary School ~ Home of Dragon Pride  ~  Building Successful Futures 


